From

Director Higher Education,

Haryana, Panchkula.
To

All the Principals

1. Government Colleges

3. Government Aided Colleges,
3. Self Financed degree Colleges

Memo No. : 30/43-2018 Co.(2) Dated: the Panchkula, 10t July , 2019.

May please peruse the subject cited above,

I have been directed to inform and request you that in continuation to the earlier
directions issued by the government on the subject cited above it has been decided to
that the waiting list will be available for new admissions w.e.f 1107.2019 and the
admission to a class/course will be made on the basis of vacancy position in
course/class; the merit and the physical appearance by the college concerned. The
applicants have been informed through “SMS " to approach the college concerned,

Further, request for opening of portal for new applications will ONLY pe entertained by
the department iff ,the request is coming from the email Id of the college Principal.

request will only be entertained on email Id: admissionportaldhe@gmail.com. All mails

should be in letter form and no email except on the subject matter will be entertained on this
email id

Further, for change of subject/class/course the Principal are authorized for
the same w.e.f 16.07.2019 as per affiliating university norms. Similarly, change of
college is also permitted as per available vacancy position and refund of fee from
previous college will as per affiliating university norm.

In " NO” case the allotted number of seat in a given course shall not be more
that the approved seat strength by state government/ affiliating university and
wherever the number is found increased the sole responsibility will rest with the

college Principal.



